ADEQ

A R K A N S A S
Department of Environmental Quality

August 18,2010

James Dunbar

WM Tonitown Landfill, LLC
100 Two Pine Drive

North Little Rock, AR 72117

Re: Expiration of Sanitary Landfill General Permit Number, (ARG160003 AFIN 72-00144)
Dear Permittee:

This letter is written to inform you that the Sanitary Landfill General Permit (ARG160000)
expired on February 29, 2010 and the new permit was effective March 1, 2010. In accordance
with Part 1.3.6, submittal of a renewal Notice of Intent (NOI) was required within 120 days of
the effective date of the renewal permit in order for permit coverage to remain in effect. The
Department sent a notice requiring a NOI renewal be submitted no later than June 30, 2010.
Since the Department did not receive the renewal NOI within the required timeframe, your
permit tracking number, ARG160003, is no longer valid.

If this letter is received in error, please contact the Department at (501) 682-0623 as soon as
possible so that Department records can be corrected and updated. Any resumption of the
discharge or any new discharge without a permit will be unlawful and may be subject to
enforcement and fines. Should you again plan to discharge any pollutant from this outfall to
waters of the State, it will be necessary to file a new notice of intent. Any permit issued as a
result of such reapplication will contain conditions and limitations consistent with the situation,
and the laws and regulations in effect at the time of reissuance, irrespective of any previously
issued permit.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the General Permits Section at (501)-682-
0623.

Sincerely,

John Bailey

John Bailey
Permits Branch Manager
Water Division

Cc: Electronic Filing (ARG160003)
Cindy Garner, Branch Manager, Enforcement Branch
Eric Fleming, Branch Manager, Inspection Branch
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